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Mike Penning MP

Parliamentary Under Secretary of State

Department for Transport

Great Minster House

76 Marsham Street

London SW1P 4DR




May 26 2010 

Dear Mr Penning 
PUBLICATION OF NEW ROAD SAFETY STRATEGY
I am writing to congratulate you on your appointment as Minister responsible for road safety and to urge you to publish as soon as possible the new strategy for road safety for the period beyond 2010.

As background to your thinking about the new strategy, I am enclosing a recent publication from PACTS that looked at progress towards the current target and identified some of the challenges currently facing those involved in saving lives and reducing the risk of death and injury on our roads. You will no doubt be aware that the original target for casualty reduction was set in 1987 and revised in 2000. International experience shows very clearly that those countries with both targets and a strategy for road safety are the most effective performers in reducing death and injury. This was borne out in a recent study by the OECD entitled “Towards Zero”, to which the DfT was a contributor.

The Parliamentary Advisory Council for Transport Safety (PACTS) is a registered charity and associate Parliamentary group. Our charitable objective is “To protect human life through the promotion of transport safety for the public benefit”. Established in 1982, we have worked with all governments to improve safety. I look forward to working with you in your new post and would welcome an opportunity to meet you to discuss the new strategy in due course.

Best wishes.

Yours sincerely
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Robert Gifford

Executive Director

